
 

Newsletter 

15th October 2021 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

We wrote to you with a heavy heart on Saturday. Miss McGuiggan led our 
school for twenty years and I know that the news of her death brought great 
sadness but also the feelings of respect and love for all that she has done. We 
united in grief but also in love to remember and give thanks for Miss 
McGuiggan who has been central to our school and our lives. 

Children were told in two separate, age appropriate, assemblies on Monday 
morning through an adapted version of the Gospel according to Mark 10:17-30. 

They were told that we learned it is hard for people who are rich to enter the 
kingdom of heaven and have everlasting life there. People must live a good life 
but also, they must give up all their riches, leave home, their brothers, sisters 
and children. 

Miss McGuiggan led a very good life through her dedication to everyone at Holy Cross. This is her home, this 
is her family. She told us, as friends and colleagues, that she felt like the richest person on earth. Rich with 
all her brothers, sisters and children. 

She viewed all the adults in the school community as her brothers and sisters. She saw all pupils, as her   
children and always made sure that she did the very best for them. Miss McGuiggan was rich in everything 
through our school and parish community. 

Miss McGuiggan led a good life just like the man that Jesus met in the Gospel reading but, unlike that man, 
she was prepared to give up all of her riches to enter the kingdom of heaven and have everlasting life. She is 
now with God. 

Just as Jesus said to the disciples, Miss McGuiggan will now receive a hundred times more homes, brothers, 
sisters, mothers and children—she will receive eternal life. She will also live in our memories here at Holy 
Cross through the love she has shown us. 

In the coming days and weeks there will be sadness about not seeing Miss McGuiggan at school but we must 
remember that we have been blessed by her love and that she is happy, watching over us with everlasting 
life in heaven. 

Thank you all for your condolences and kind words, they are much appreciated. 

Arrangements for the Requiem Mass for Miss McGuiggan are underway. Once the date is confirmed, we will 
let you know. 

Mr. Kelliher 

In company with Christ, 

Who died and now lives, 

May Miss McGuiggan rejoice in Your kingdom, 

Where all our tears are wiped away. 

Unite us together again in one family, 

To sing Your praise forever. 

Amen 



Young Minds 

Thank you to everyone who took part in our Wear Yellow for Mental Health 
day and donated to the charity. 

The school raised £221 and Pre-school raised £35  

A message from Robert Simpson, Director of Education for the Diocese of Brentwood. 

Miss McGuigan was a well-respected and dedicated Headteacher who provided long and successful service to 
the educational mission of the Diocese of Brentwood. 

She took on a number of senior roles over her time in Catholic education, never losing sight of the significant 
impact that a good education could have on the lives of the children and families that she served. Whilst she 
will be sadly missed, what Miss McGuigan built in Harlow and in other schools across the diocese remains a 
real and tangible legacy. Bishop Alan and the Brentwood Diocesan Education Service will be keeping Sue, her 
family and the school community in their prayers at this difficult time. 



COVID-19  

The way that Covid is managed in schools has changed from September. Please find a flowchart below which   
illustrates the self-isolation and testing guidance for children. 

 

Times Tables Rockstars 

Congratulations to the following children for trying really hard with their times tables this week. 

 

2PT: Luna Milciute Blynovas   2HD: Aimee Fennelly 

3N: Catherine Kazakov   3R: Oliwier Slawikoski 

4C: Filip Skowron    4E: Thomas Hyde 

5G: Kayden Messer    5S: Ruby La Ronde 

6CN: Jessica Wadding    6E: Ethan Owusu-Boateng 





This week all the children have begun practising the 
art of mindfulness and meditation. We will continue 
to do this every week building up the ability to be 
still and enjoy nature at its best.  

It has been a calm week with many children studying 
autumn in depth. As part of their art curriculum, 
year 3 gathered natural objects to create natural 
artwork. One group even created a beautiful          
representation of Miss McGuiggan out of the      
different coloured leaves.  

This weeks Forest School award is being presented 
to Adam in 1S for his perseverance and dedication 
to identifying all the trees.   



R B 98% 

R L 98% 

1DG 94% 

1S 97% 

2HD 99% 

2PT 98% 

3N 98% 

3R 93% 

4C 96% 

4E 93% 

5G 97% 

5S 95% 

6CN 97% 

6E 93% 

The winners of the KS1 Attendance Award are 2HD attaining 99% attendance. 
Well done! The winners of the KS2 Attendance Award 3N, achieving 98%. Well 
done!  

Please ensure you are sending your child into school everyday, unless they are not 
well enough to attend. Attending school is so important and makes a huge        
difference to your child’s learning. The gates open at 8:40am until 8.50am.  

Familiarise yourself with the symptoms of COVID 19. If your child displays any 
COVID 19 symptoms they must have a negative PCR test before they may attend 
school. There is no need to keep your child off with a common cold, if they are 
well enough to come in.  

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either by 
telephone or using the Parentmail report absence option. We need full 
details of why your child is unable to attend school. We are        
frequently having to contact parents, to find out why their child is 
absent from school.  

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting with 
the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Gospel Values Awards   

The Gospel Value this week is...  

 Humility 

   - Trust in God 

“God be merciful to me a sinner.” (18:13) 

“I am among you as one who serves.” (22:27) 

 

Congratulations to the following children who received the Gospel values certificate this week. 

 1DG: Thea Dixon     1S: Kiera Noonan  

 2HD: Liliana Smaglo    2PT: Emauella Boateng 

 3N:  Luisa Marsham     3R: Martuna Gulka  

 4C: Logan Coombe    4E: Mara Ciotoi  

 5G:  Mischa Hyde     5S: Isla Marsh-Gray   

 6CN:  Kailani Loughran Ricketts  6E: Sophie Stopplecamp 

   



RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

 

 

 

Based on the gospel for 17 October, Twenty-ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time:  Mark 10:42-45  

In our everyday lives, it can be difficult to give things up. We can maybe relate to the sadness of 

the rich man in last Sunday’s Gospel. Making sacrifices, humbling ourselves and being a servant to 

all seems like a big task.  

But through service, comes ‘greatness’ and an opportunity to help build God’s Kingdom. The      

greatness is not about our glory, but God’s.  

How can we be a servant to all? It sounds impossible. But our prayers for global justice are        

extremely powerful.  

A modern-day issue, affecting all of us is climate change. But we can serve all and act in solidarity 

by making changes to our own lives, and by calling on those with power in our world to take action 

too. 

Slowly but surely, we can serve all through prayer and actions.  

Saint John Paul II said that development in justice is made: “in the exercise of solidarity…in the 

love and service of neighbour, especially of the poorest.” God gave us great freedom to choose to 

love and serve in many ways.  

God has planned each of our days (Psalm 139:16). There is joy in taking on these daily challenges of 

service and being who God needs us to be for his kingdom.   

Lord, guide us through the challenging times of our world. Help us to be who you made us to be 

and joyfully serve others. Let your victory and love of justice inspire us each day. Amen.  

“Anyone who wants to become great among you must be your servant, and anyone 

who wants to be first among you must be slave to all.”  

The Words of Pope Francis 
 
Only if we become roots of peace and shoots of unity, will we prove credible in the 
eyes of the world, which look to us with a yearning that can bring hope to blossom. 
#ApostolicJourney 











 

Menu Week 2             Diary Date 

 

Happy Birthday this week to…  

Aria McGinty, Gilda Bosompem, Freya Bown, Jacob Bown,             
Kiera Hodgkinson, Reece Atkinson, Victor Budnyak, Nick Rzecholka, Elsie 
Bethell 

Merit Certificates: 

  

1D:  Sebastian Gronert, for his fantastic maths work on number bonds  

1S:  Adam Bujnowski, for excellent writing in your dream jar 

2HD:  Adaora Oguejifor, for an amazing start in 2HD 

2PT:   Keaton Peters, for outstanding effort with times tables 

3N:  Taylan Jackson, for displaying excellent reading skills 

3R:  Jemie Kuttin, for fantastic effort in maths when learning about 3 digit numbers 

4C:  Samuel Shoji-Akiwale, for his brilliant reading and acting in literacy   

4E:  Will Banister-How, for some great subtraction work using the column method   

5G:  To the whole of the class for their excellent team work and resilience during our Burwell trip 

  Lilly Bergamini, for her fantastic contributions to our class discussions 

5S:  Korneliusz Adamczak, for his fantastic art and sculpture work in Global Achievers week 

6CN:  John Jo Marti, for working so hard in all lessons this week and particularly with his arithmetic 

6E:  Daniel Owusu, for always trying his best 

Learning Mentor: Ranniel Masambique, for wonderful reading in playleader training and for his great ideas 
     and engagement 

Monday 18th October 

Year 5 Mass 2.00 

  

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Tuesday 19th October 

Choir 3:10 - 4:15 

Parents Evening 3:15 - 6:00 

 

Wednesday 20th October 

Years 2 & 3 Karate 3:10 - 4:10 

 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St Patrick 

Friday 22nd October 

KS1 Football Club 3.10 - 4.10 

KS2 Fitness Club 3.15 - 4.15 

KS2 Art Club 3.15 - 4.30 

Thursday 21st October  

Years 4,5 & 6 Karate 3:15 - 4:15 

KS2 Football Club 3.15  - 4.15 

Parents Evening 4:00 - 7:00 


